
 

Newsletter: 8 Thursday 13th June 2024 

Vision: 
Our school empowers all students to embrace learning, achieve their personal 

best while developing their emotional, social and physical wellbeing, and 
through this make positive contributions to the community. 

Staff changes 
Mrs Deidre Zuide-
ma has decided to 
step back from 
teaching from the 
beginning of next 
term.  We would 
like to sincerely 
thank Deidre for 
her care and dedi-
cation towards our 
school and stu-
dents.  We have 
loved having her expertise on staff.  We 
wish you all the very best with your next en-
deavours. 
Mrs Georgia Round will increase her cur-
rent workload to take on the class teacher 

role.  Georgia will 
be supported in 
the 2/3 class by 
Caz Allan.  Caz is 
a highly experi-
enced teacher 
who has recently 
had a sea change 
to Welshpool.  
Caz will be work-
ing at the school 

Wednesday and Thursdays.  You may have 
already seen Caz around as she has been 
employed as a CRT on a number of days. 
 
Mrs Wade will be commencing some leave 
at the end of this term 
and into term 3.  We 
warmly welcome 
Jacqueline Southwell, 
currently our wellbe-
ing teacher, who will 
cover the P/1 class in 
Chloe’s absence.  
Jacqueline will work 
beautifully alongside 
Ella in this class.  
 
 

WDPS school Bus Route 
Did you know that the WDPS school bus route 
goes out to Hedley?  I have had a number of 
families who were unaware of this.  If you know 
of any families who are in the Hedley area with 
school aged children, please feel free to pass on 
this information to them.  A map of the bus route 
and the area it services is available at the front 
office if you require one.   
 
Student after school pick up changes 
Just a reminder for families that if you have any 
changes relating to the afternoon pick up for 
your child/children, the school needs to be made 
aware of this.  Please ensure you contact the 
school prior to 3pm to allow staff to enact these 
changes.  If there has been no contact with par-
ents we will assume normal day arrangements 
and send your child home as per the normal 
routine. 
 

Dates for the calendar 
June 

Thurs 20th Grade 4/5/6 Rumbug day camp 
Wed 26th Hot Dog Day and Crazy Socks 
Day 
Thurs 27th Last newsletter for the term 
Fri 28th End of term 2, 2:30pm dismissal 
Reports live on Compass 

July 
Mon 15th Start term 3 
 
As always, if you require anything please do 
not hesitate to contact us, 
either via the office or direct-
ly to the classroom teacher. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Gabrielle Boyd Principal 

Little School, Big Heart 
Web:    http:// 
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www.welshpoolps.vic.edu.au 
Email:  welshpool.ps@education.vic.gov.au 
Address: 5960 South Gippsland Highway, Welshpool Vic 3966  
Phone:   03 56881460  Mobile: 0428 444 292     
Direct Deposit Details: BSB 633-000 Account No: 156869083 Bendigo Bank Toora 



 

Student Awards 

Congratulations to the following students who 

received Student of the Week Awards: 

Week 7 

P/1— Kaylee for excellence in sounds-write 
2/3 — Will for excellence in reading 
4/5/6— Slade for working hard to get his assess-
ments completed 

Congratulations to Parishay, Cara, Charlie & Ethan 

who have received REC Awards 

(School Values: Respect, Excellent  & Community )  

Congratulations to all the students who have earned 

reading awards. 



 
 
 

CRAZY SOCK DAY 

Students are invited to wear crazy socks to school on 
Wednesday 26th June in support of our crazy sock fundrais-
er.  Crazy socks are still available at school for purchase. 
Please complete the form attached at the end of the newslet-
ter for any purchases and return to school. 



 
 
 

P/1 Classroom 

Term 2 has been a very big and busy term for all 
students in term 2. All students have been putting 
in immense effort towards their learning and 
standard of work. We have covered lots of differ-
ent topics in reading, writing and math’s and have 
begun our new learning with the resilience pro-
gram starting on a Thursday afternoon. 

I would like to celebrate all of the wonderful work 
P/1 have been doing! Congratulations to all. 

I will be on leave for the last week of term 2 and 
the first 3 weeks of term 3, however I will be back 
Monday week 4 and excited to see all the great 
learning everyone has achieved with Mrs. South-
well.  

Thank you. 

Mrs. Wade.  

Student wrap up of term 2 
 

Cara – playing with friends.  
 
Emily - I loved making a new friend Mukarram.  
 
Mukarram – I like playing at this school.  
 
Mylah – I like art.  
 
Kaylee – I really liked writing in term 2. 
 
Aleea – art and sport have been fun. 
 
Tyke – Art and sport have been the best. Science 
was fun too.  
 
Kyle – Playing with Mukarram, we played cars. 
 
Joziah – learning lots of new stuff! 
 
Jazaa – Playing with Emily at lunch time.  
 
Resham – Pretending to be sonic, super-fast.  



2/3 Classroom 
 
 
 

My highlights at school have been PE, footy tipping and Art. I like Art be-
cause we are making peace posters. Footy tipping, I can get a chocolate. PE 
because I like to play free pass. Cove 
 

My highlights at school have been activities and swimming because we play 
fun games. Michael 

2/3 Classroom 

My highlights at school have 
been Footy tipping because we 

keep score. Isla 

My highlights at school have been EVERYTHING 
because we learn new things. Cross Country be-

cause I made it to the next level. Writing because 
we are learning information reports. Art because we 
are doing Peace posters. Parishay 

My highlights at school have been reading groups because it is very fun. Read-
ing because I like chapter books. Science because you could discover things 

you haven’t seen. Writing because I like information reports. Footy tipping be-
cause you could get big chocolate frogs. Swimming because you can go on the 
inflatable things. Nhiam 

My highlights at school have been Science because we can 
look at the world and fun testing activities. I like the new 
students and teachers. Will 
 

My highlights at school have been EVERYTHING be-
cause we do fun stuff. PE because we play everybody’s it 
and poison ball. In Art we do posters and painting and 

much, much more. Hoorain 

Highlights of the Year: Footy tipping because if you get a 9, you get a 
chocolate. Athletics because I got a ribbon for Triple Jump and Discus. 
Beau 
 
My highlights at school have been amazing. I loved the new teachers 
coming in because they teach new stuff. Footy tipping has been great be-
cause there have been some tough games. Cian 
 
Mrz Zuidema 



 
 
 

4/5/6 Classroom 

The grade 4/5/6 students have been very fortunate to have 
had a range of opportunities and learnings this semester. The 
students have shared their favourite moments from semester 
one. 

Andrew 
I really enjoyed Urban Camp. My favourite part was the Uni-
versal Restaurant and the VR experience.  

Carlee 
I enjoyed Somers Camp because it was fun and a new experi-
ence for everyone. I liked how it was 9 days long and we got to 
learn interesting things. 

Charlie- 
I have enjoyed seeing my friends at school because they make 
me laugh. I have also liked maths lessons.  

Clarydel- 
I liked learning about units of measurement and area in 
maths. I have also enjoyed working on long multiplication 
equations. 

Dylan 
I have enjoyed the camps this semester. I have also had fun at 
the Winter Sports, Athletics and the Cross Country. My fa-
vourite learning activity was writing information reports on 
Olympic athletes.  

Ethan 
The science lessons this semester have been really fun. There 
is always a new scientific activity to play around with.  

Harvey- 
I have enjoyed writing. I love writing narrative stories and 
recounts about what I’ve done on my weekends. I also like 
inquisitive because I can research interesting things. 

Joe 
PE has been my favourite thing this semester. I have been 
working hard to improve my hand-eye coordination and over-
all fitness.  

Leila 
Peace posters have been a highlight for me. I like drawing and 
taking my time to finish an art piece. 

Maddison- 
I really liked Urban Camp because we got to do so many fun 
activities in the city. Somers camp was good to meet new peo-
ple too. 

Nate 
A highlight for this semester has been the Winter Sports be-
cause I love playing footy so much. I have also enjoyed mak-
ing information posters on Australian Olympians.  

Slade 
Winter Sports has been good because I got to play 2 of the 
sports I love, footy and basketball. In class, I really liked re-
searching Australian Olympians and learning about their ca-
reers.  

Mr Moore 



 
 

WDPS Looking ahead 2024 
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Parents & Friends Association (PFA) 

JOLLY SOLES SOCK FUNDRAISER. 
 
We still have socks for purchase but limited styles 
and sizes available. 

Make sure your kids have their Jolly Soles Socks 
for Wednesday 26th of June for our crazy sock 
day at school. 

Lisa Van Kuyk 

- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - 

SCHOOL BBQ ROSTER  
Term 2 

. 
 
June 
Wed 19th -  Lisa V 
Wed 26th - Kerri 
 
TERM 3 
July 
Wed 17th  
Wed 24th Sandra 
Wed 31st  
 
August 
Wed 7th Sandra 
Wed 14th  
Wed 21st Sandra 
Wed 28th  
 

HELPERS NEEDED FOR TERM 3 

**Helpers needed**  

URGENT 
VOLUNTEERS NEEDED 

In order to continue our 
BBQ Wednesdays we are 

desperately needing 
more volunteers. If you can 

assist us with any of the dates 
for the upcoming term please 
make contact with Lisa Van 
Kuyk or the school office.   



 
 
 



 


